
 

 

 

14747 San Fernando Road 
Sylmar, CA 91342 

 

May 15, 2025 

Mr. David Nguyen 
Los Angeles County Public Works 
900 South Fremont Avenue  
Alhambra, CA 91803-1331 

Subject: Sunshine Canyon Landfill Monthly Soil Importation Summary and 
Weekend Soil Compliance 

Dear Mr. Nguyen: 

The following is the Monthly Summary for April 2025, which covers all requested 
weekly information regarding soil import activities from April 1, 2025, through April 30, 
2025.  
 
Table 1. April 2025 Weekly Import Summary  

Week Incoming 

soil tons 
Daily Cover
(est.)1

  

Beneficial 

Use Material 

(est.)2
  

Material 

Stockpiled? 

(Y/N) 

Week 1 
(April 1-5) 

21.05 5,000 3,000 No 

Week 2 
(April 6-12) 

6,084.46 5,000 3,000  Yes 

Week 3 
(April 13-19) 

4,354.06 5,000 3,000  No 

Week 4         
(April 20-26) 

1,265.65 5,000 3,000  No 

 Week 5       
(April 27-30) 

1,996.87 5,000 3,000 No 

Totals 13,722.11 25,000 15,000    



 

 

   
1Estimated based on size and configuration of working face 

2Estimated based on maintenance/beneficial use project needs during the month 

 
For the month of April 2025, the material included in the table above was received from: 
WF Holdings, Tutor-Purple Line 2, Valverde Construction, California Earth Transport, and 
Environmental Waste Minimization, Inc..  
 
When material arrives at the site, site personnel make real-time decisions to either 
send the material directly to the working face for application as daily cover/a staging 
area directly next to the working face for use that week, or directly to a 
maintenance/beneficial use project elsewhere on the site. Any material that is not 
utilized immediately within the week for one of these two uses is stockpiled for future 
use (see attached map indicating location of stockpile). 

The 2,500 tpd limit on beneficial reuse material does not apply to clean dirt used as daily 
cover. 

On August 7, 2024 LA County DPW approved the implementation of the ADC Weekend Pilot 
Project. Therefore, ADC was utilized on April 5, 12, 19, and 26th in accordance with the ADC 
approvals.  

Should you have any questions please don't hesitate to reach out to our team. 

Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Asaro 
Environmental Specialist  
Sunshine Canyon Landfill 
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